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Heartfelt thanks must be expressed to all Culture, Leisure and Sport staff and Community Support Section staff for their tremendous efforts above and beyond normal duties during the course of and aftermath of the recent flood disaster.

The completion date for the Sheepmount project is now sometime 

mid-summer the exact date still to be determined by the main contractor. The top surface of the running track will have to be replaced due to silt damage. 

Football resumed on the arena at the weekend of 19th.February with the cooperation  of the Clubs and local F.A. due to reduced facilities.

The Bitts Park Water Feature should be back in operation by May subject to ability to replace the control box.

Still no final report on the condition of the court surfaces and flood lighting of the Tennis Courts.

All dangerous trees in Park Areas have been felled and assessment of damage to trees on Riverside Walk ongoing.

The Sport Section has lost three members of staff, Joanna McLean to the County Council, Jacqui Reid to Dumfries Council and Helen Ryan to Lancaster Council and would wish them all well in their new posts.

Funding has been received for the multi-use games areas in Melbourne Park and Dale End Road and tender documents are being prepared.  

Joint project has been set up with Connections and Tullie House to study how disaster has affected young people in particular.  An Advice Day on recovery has been planned in City Centre on 12th. March.

Benefits Advice still based in Currock and operating outreach service by appointment.

31st. January had what is hoped was last meeting with County Council Local Area Committee to finalise Neighbourhood Forums becoming joint projects with City Council.

4th. February attended launch of Must Have Toys Exhibition at Tullie House which was well received by kids of all ages and was a little welcome light relief amid the problems in the City.

7th. February attended launch of Safe Child Scheme which is aimed at rapid reunification of children who become separated from their carers in stores or in the street. Council will seek ways in which we can be part of the scheme.
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